## REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, October 14, 1993 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, 1000 Willowbrook Road, New Castle, PA with supervisors Richard L. Schweinsberg and Joseph J. Budai present.

The meeting was opened with a pledge to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the September 9, 1993 meeting.

Police Chief Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinberg to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinberg to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinberg to approve tax refunds.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinberg to approve the Wanda Burick Subdivision.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adopt Resolution 14-1993 accepting planning modules for Lysko property lot 17a.

Motion by Joseph budai second by Richard schweinsberg to release payment of \$31,980.00 to Walsh Equipment.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinberg to set date for Halloween for October 31, 1993 from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg that leaf pickup will begin on October 25, 1993.

Chairman Richard Schweinsberg gave the fall road report.

Chairman Richard Schweinsberg stated that they received a petition to ordain Moravia Street Extension but that not all residents are in favor.

Mr. Carl Sacherich questioned the audit finding for the pump house and what was being done. He was informed that the audit had been completed and legal action was being taken to recover lost funds in the rebuilding of the pump house.

Larry Bintrim questioned why Richard Schweinsberg did work for the water project. He was informed by Supervisor Budai that any work completed by Richard Schweinsberg was on the level of supervisor and could not be completed by the secretary.

Mr. Bintrim went on to question if the supervisors reimbursed the general fund for working at the park. He was informed that the supervisor will reimburse these wages.

Mr. Bintrim then questioned the clerk in the police department. Mr. Budai explained that the records for the department are going to be computerized and that the clerk aids the department by completing all paper work thereby giving officers additional time to be patrolling.

Mr. Ken Cannon questioned if Andrew Piccuta has a lawsuit filed against the Township. He was informed by Richard Schweinsberg that a claim for workmen's compensation has been filed.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Richard Schweinsberg to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sparacíno Secretary-Treasurer